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Greenbrae School Parent Council
18:30 Tuesday 21st June 2016
Note of Meeting

Attendees: Miss Royle, Mr Andrew Jones, Ms Claire Cowen, Mrs Louise Ellis, Mrs Kam Cockburn, Mrs Elaine Milne, Mr Lee Brody, Cllr Jaffrey, Mr Tim Galloway, Mrs Emma Kidd, Cllr Stuart, Mrs Gill Bruce, Mrs Karen Dey
Apologies: Mrs Sarah Burnett, Cllr Jaffrey, Mrs Alison Flett.
1. Welcome & Introductions

Mrs Ellis welcomed all, advised of apologies and gave a brief overview of the evening’s agenda.
2. Extension Update
Andrew Jones gave an overview of the current status of the extension. The onsite team have been working closely with the contractor and the architect to monitor the programme due to the tight timeline. 

As of 21st June the project is estimated to be three weeks behind schedule. As a result contingency plans are being developed with the team and staff. Parents will be updated of the proposed action plan before the end of term.

The team are confident the children can be kept in school during the remainder of the project. The contractors have been working weekends to date.

A parent had raised an issue with exposed glass wool in the ceiling joists.  This has now been removed safely. 

Parents asked Miss Royle if help was required to pack and clear out classrooms. Miss Royle advised that PSA’s had been out of class for the past two weeks organising the move. Teachers had planned forward to box up the necessary resources for the next term. Long term storage is available and parent support is also available if needed to assist with the move. A tea/coffee event will be held for parents and carers in the new school once it has been completed.
Mrs Bruce advised that a ‘Park and Stride Café’ was being considered at the Baptist Church. This is to allow parents to park at the church and walk to school. Andrew Jones is to address this. The school travel plans for Nursery children is being updated. Parents of Nursery children will be issued with a letter regarding a transport option. The reply will be required by June 29th. Once replies are received the issue will be addressed.
Mrs Kidd raised an issue regarding safety. During morning drop off recently a large lorry had been attempting to gain access to the site. This poses a safety risk to the children walking to school. Claire Cowan will take this issue back to the design team.

An unsecured manhole cover had been noticed close to the P7 entrance. Claire Cowan advised it had been moved as part of the programme of works and will look into this to determine if the manhole cover was secured.

Letters were sent to residents regarding parking, it was suggested that parking only one side of the street may be an option to elevate the traffic congestion and also as a safety measure. Responses from residents have largely been positive. Claire Cowan will address this with the Roads team, whilst Andrew Jones will get City wardens to increase visits to the school at drop off and collection times.

Accord cards for school dinners are on hold until the school is operational.

3. HT update

It was suggested by the dinner staff that the removal of selling breaktime snack be considered.  Only a small number of pupils buy the two items which are on offer, flavoured water and chocolate milk.
The Parent Council agreed that the removal take place but pupils who use the facility be given notice of the removal in advance.

P7 trip is being reviewed with alternate venues being considered based on feedback from this years trip. Loch Insch and Nethy Bridge are under consideration. Mrs Kidd asked if a savings scheme for the trip could be started. This would give parents the option to pay into the trip account over time. It would give parents a chance to save for the trip and pay in smaller or larger instalments.

Miss Royle will discuss with staff. Currently the trip costs £420 and consists of a deposit followed by block payments. 

Both the Nursery and school sports days were successful. The parent area will be set out to ensure segregation from the pupils next year. 

The format will be modified to include additional races and a megaphone will be ordered for announcements.

Mrs Kidd raised the increase in the price of the school fayre this year. Miss Royle advised that this has already been passed to the PTA.

Staffing
A staffing letter will go out this week. The P5 teacher will be confirmed as interviews are being held in the coming days. Once a successful candidate has been appointed, parents will be informed.

Miss Bromby is continuing to cover Miss Bremner’s maternity leave until November.

Mr Dickie is retiring at the end of term and will be missed by staff and pupils.

The P7 pupils enjoyed the trip to Dalguise and hosted a successful fundraiser for their leaving party.

The P7 pupils will be visiting Oldmachar Academy just before the end of term.

The P7 class won a bronze medal for a Maths Challenge which will be presented at assembly.

The P1 and Nursery inductions have taken place. Glashieburn School has been very supportive to Greenbrae staff and pupils. At the end of the school day on Tuesday 28th June parents and children will visit Glashieburn School. There will also be a meet and greet session on Friday 24th June in the school nursery for new nursery pupils and parents.

The end of term church service will take place on Thursday 30th June.

4. AOB
Mrs Ellis reported that the zebra crossing (which will replace the current chicanes on Greenbrae drive) will be installed before the start of the new term.

Queries regarding the provision of an After School club have been passed on by the Parent Council (Councillors and Head Teacher) to Children’s services at ACC who are dealing with the requests/concerns.

Tesco are now an additional provider of the school uniform (in addition to the Uniform Company) as the contract with John Lewis has ended. Information will be updated on the school website. 

Dates for next years meeting are as follows:

23 August 2016 (AGM),

29 November 2016

4 October 2016

24 January 2017

7 March 2017

25 April 2017

6 June 2017
5. Treasurer update
All the accounts are in order. The annual £80 public liability insurance fee for the school has been paid. This covers the Parent Council being onsite and the PTA discos.

All events need to be risk assessed and documented in accordance with the policy.
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